Ute Mountain Ute Tribe Consultations and other Events Timeline

Date Location Purpose of Meeting Attendees
11/10/2011 Blanding Arts and Events Center [Dicussion with UMUT about License Renewal DEQ: Ryan Johnson, John Hultquist
UMUT: Scott Clow, Dakota Hargett, Celene Hawkins,
Colin Larrick
Dec-11 USGS Published Study "Assessment of potential migration of radionuclides and trace elements from the White Mesa uranium mill to the Ute Mountain Ute Reservation and surrounding areas,
southeastern Utah" (SIR-2011-5231) at request of UMUT.
Feb-12 Utah State Capitol UMUT Concerns with White Mesa Uranium Mill and DEQ Response DEQ: John Hultquist, Phil Goble, Rusty Lundberg, Laura
Lockhart, Brad Johnson
UMUT: Scott Clow, Celene Hawkins, Colin Larrick, Mark
Smith, Michael Keller, Chairman Manuel Heart
Utah Governor's Office: Michael Mower, Deputy Chief
of Staff; Shirlee Silversmith, Director - Utah Division of
Indian Affairs
3/15/2012 Utah MASOB Building Reclamation and Surety, Tailing Cell Leakage, Surface Contamination, Alternate Feed Material DEQ: John Hultquist, Phil Goble, Rusty Lundberg, Laura
Lockhart
UMUT: Scott Clow, Celene Hawkins, Colin Larrick, Mark
Smith, Michael Keller
7/9/2012 Blanding Arts and Events Center [DRC Reviewed USGS Publication (SIR-2011-5231) and presented their finding to the UMUT and the DEQ: Phil Goble, John Hultquist, Loren Morton, Rusty
public. Lundberg
UMUT: Scott Clow, Celene Hawkins, Colin Larrick
EFR: David Frydenlund, Harold Roberts, David Turk
7/9/2012 During the 7/9/2012 meeting, the DRC Director committed to the UMUT that starting with the 1st Qtr, 2012 GW Report, all Environmental Reports (i.e. Routine, Chloroform, Nitrate, Semi-Annual
Effluent Monitoring, Wastewater, Seeps and Springs) from the White Mesa Uranium Mill would be posted on the Division's webpage for the White Mesa Uranium Mill.
8/2/2012 Email from Phil Goble (DRC) to Scott Clow and Colin Larrick (UMUT) to notify them that the 1st Qtr, 2012 GW Report had been posted on the White Mesa Mill webpage as committed by the DRC
Director on 7/9/2012. This has continued thereafter (2012-2017). The UMUT is emailed quarterly (last being 6/6/2017) by the Division that the reports have been posted to the Division's webpage.
The Division also (free of charge to the UMUT) sends the UMUT a CD burned with each environmental report.
6/27/2013 Utah MASOB Building UMUT Concerns with White Mesa Uranium Mill and DEQ Response DEQ: John Hultquist, Phil Goble, Rusty Lundberg, Laura
Lockhart
UMUT: Scott Clow, Celene Hawkins, Colin Larrick, Mark
Smith, Michael Keller
2/11/2014 Utah State Capitol UMUT Concerns with Radon Exceedances at Tailings Cell 2 State of Utah: Governor Gary Herbert
DEQ: Amanda Smith
UMUT: Scott Clow, Celene Hawkins, Chairman Manuel
Heart
4/29/2014 Utah State Capitol UMUT Concerns with White Mesa Uranium Mill and DEQ Response DEQ: John Hultquist, Phil Goble, Rusty Lundberg, Laura

Lockhart, Brad Johnson

UMUT: Scott Clow, Celene Hawkins, Colin Larrick, Mark
Smith, Michael Keller, Chairman Manuel Heart, Council
Member Malcolm Lehi

Utah Governor's Office: Spencer Cox, Lt. Governor;
Evan Norman, Special Assistant to LT. Governor;
Shirlee Silversmith, Director - Utah Division of Indian
Affairs




Ute Mountain Ute Tribe Consultations and other Events Timeline
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6/18/2014 Email from John Hultquist (DEQ) to Celene Hawkings (UMUT) providing UMUT a draft version of the public partication summary of the Dawn Mining License Amendment to allow the UMUT to
discuss concerns or suggest changes to the document before the license amendment was signed by the Director.
7/10/2014 Conference Call w/ Tribe Discussion of Dawn Mining Alternate Feed License Amendment, and NESHAP Subpart W requirements. [DEQ: Rusty Lundberg, John Hultquist
UMUT: Scott Clow, Celene Hawkins
9/23/2014 Conference Call w/ Tribe & EPA  |Financial Assurance at the White Mesa Mill, Cell Liner projected life time, Closure of Tailings Cells, DEQ: Rusty Lundberg
Subpart W, Groundwater at the White Mesa Mill
UMUT: Scott Clow, Celene Hawkins
EPA: Scott Jackson, Angelique Diaz, Art Palomares
12/18/2014 Documents for the Chloroform GCAP emailed by Phil Goble (DEQ) to UMUT on 12/18/2014 to allow them to review the document give them an opportunity to meet to discuss the GCAP with the
DRC before the document went out to public comment (1/12/2015).
9/9/2015 Email from Scott Clow (UMUT) providing DEQ a copy of the August 2015 report "Data Review and Evaluation of Groundwater Monitoring of the White Mesa Uranium MIII" prepared by Geo-Logics

Associates. UMUT want to discuss the findings of the report during the September 29-30, 2015 meeting.

9/29-30/2015

White Mesa Community Center

Discussion of the August 2015 Geo-logics Report, GW Remediation Activities, Ground Water Permit,

Reclamation Plan

DEQ: Phil Goble, Tom Rushing, Laura Lockhart, Renette
Anderson

UMUT: Scott Clow, Celene Hawkins, Colin Larrick, Todd
Shrauf, Michael Keller, Malcolm Lehi, Nicole Wells

EFR: David Frydenlund, Harold Roberts, Scott Bakken,
Jim Finley, Stewart Smith

8/9/2016 Utah MASOB Building UMUT Concerns with GW Contamination at the White Mesa Mill DEQ: Phil Goble, Tom Rushing, Scott Anderson
UMUT: Colin Larrick, Scott Clow
9/22/2016 White Mesa Community Center |Ground Water Discharge Permit, UMUT Concerns with GW Contamination DEQ: Tom Rushing
UMUT: Colin Larrick, Malcom Siegel (BIA)
4/11/2017 Email from Phil Goble (DRC) to Scott Clow and Colin Larrick (UMUT) to provide the UMUT the documents for the license and groundwater permit renewals before the sction went out to public
comment (5/1/2017).
12/15/2017 Utah State Capitol UMUT Concerns with White Mesa Uranium Mill and DEQ Response DEQ: Alan Matheson, Scott Anderson, Phil Goble,

Rusty Lundberg, Bret Randall

UMUT: Councilmember Juanita Plenty Holes, Scott
Clow, Michael Keller, Kimberley Craven

Utah Governor's Office: Shirlee Silversmith, Director -
Utah Division of Indian Affairs




